UNDERSKIDDAW PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING held in the Underskiddaw Village Hall on Tuesday 14th July 2015 at 14:00
PRESENT  :  Mr J Wilson (In the Chair), Mrs Bulman, Mr Chris Corder, Mr Tom Ryan, 

In attendance :     Becx Carter Clerk, Karl Melville Cumbria CCC, K/TC Cllr Duncan Millers, K/TC Cllr Pete Price, 2 local residents. 
2015.60
Apologies for absence.  


Mrs J Boniface, Mr T Gibbs, Mr I Hall, A/BC Cllr Malcolm Grainger
2015.61
Minutes of the 12/05/15

Resolved that the minutes be signed as a true and accurate record by Cllr J Wilson in his role as Chair of the meeting. 
2015.62
Declarations on Interest. The Chairman requested Members should declare any interest they had in any of the Agenda items. 

No declarations of interest or requests for dispensations were received.
2015.63
Mr Karl Melville Cumbria County Council Highways
Mr K Melville attended to discuss the issues and concerns raised regarding Brundholme Road. Both Keswick Town Council & Underskiddaw Parish raised concerns with CCC Highways department back in August 2014 relating to the on-going traffic management concerns on this road, until today all that had been received in response was a number of holding emails from CCC stating that they couldn’t consider this matter until the pending planning application (Sheepdog field) was determined. This has now occurred and both councils are still concerned that no formal response has been received to the concerns raised.

KTC Cllr D Miller noted that the concerns raised by both councils were outwith the planning application, and were raised in advance of any planning application being submitted.The problems existed prior to the development and are only likely to be highlighted/exacerbated by the development. Both councils are disappointed that it has taken 11 months to receive an formal response. 

The concerns are around:

-Traffic flow on that road (due to narrowness of the road, parked cars, the pinch point on the approach to Briar Rigg)

-Damage to the Kerb stones

-Overgrowing trees further obstructing the highway (Which maybe ABC’s responsibility)

-Double yellow lines/management of parking

-Drains becoming blocked

-Leaf matter not being cleared away therefore obscuring the yellow lines that are in place

-Pedestrian provision between the railway bridge & the swimming pool

Both councils are looking for the opinion of the highways experts at CCC on how these issues could be dealt with.

It was noted by the meeting that there maybe marginal negative effects if the problems were to be resolved around a) that the removal of parking on this stretch of road would remove some of the last free parking in the area, b) the parked cars currently slow traffic down, and the removal /reduction of parking may cause traffic to speed up. 

Mr Karl Melville responded stating that some of the issues listed above were quick fixes and should have been picked up and dealt with, and some of the issues were less likely to occur (e.g. making the kerbs safe could be dealt with, replacing with like for like sandstone kerbs is likely to be outside the budget available).
Action: Mr K Melville to look into what happened with the concerns raised by both KTC & U/S PC and why the ‘quick’ fixes had not been dealt with when the initial concerns were raised, rather than 1 year on no action having been taken.

Action: Mr K Melville to provide feedback to the council on what actions are being taken to rectify the issues now/timescales.

Action: Mr K Melville to in light of the above two actions try and prevent such a delay occurring in the future when concerns are raised. 

Resolved that Mr K Melville & KTC Cllr D Miller would go and walk around the area in question immediately following this meeting to identify all the problems/areas of concern.

Action: KTC Cllr D Miller to provide a summary of this meeting to the Clerk for distribution to councillors. 

2015.68 (vi)
Planning (Keswick School Theatre Extension)


It was resolved by all present to bring this matter forward for consideration whilst Cllrs Miller 

& Price from Keswick Town Council were present.


Cllr J Wilson circulated a draft letter to those present which raised concerns regarding planning ref 7/2014/2125. The letter raised concern regarding the visual impact of this structure to residents of the parish, that the impact of this development is in direct opposition to the LDNPA planning policy to have regard for the landscape in which a development is being sited. The letter further requests information regarding the potential precedent this development may set, and if anything could be done to soften the visual impact.
A robust discussion was held and it was agreed that in addition to the draft letter the following points should be added to the letter prior to it being sent:
· That the rest of the school development is clad from the most visual aspect in stone with a slate roof and broken lines and profiles- Why wasn’t the same precedent applied to this development?

· This is the second application that U/S PC have raised concerns about in terms of its visual impact on the landscape. Would the LDNPA consider making it a requirement of the planning process that any development that would have a large scale visual impact on a sensitive landscape be not only sent to the parish/town that it falls within, but also that the appropriate neighbouring parishes are consulted/notified?

· In addition to the above, is it possible for the LDNPA to request that such developments that will be visually very obvious be requested to produce ‘mock’ up drawings from relevant compass points on what the proposed developments would like like, to prevent situations like this arising (and the one at the Keswick Waste Water Treatment works)
· That a formal response be requested from the LDNPA within 21 days. Underskiddaw PC are willing to attend a site meeting if the planners wish to discuss mitigation measures for the visual impact. 

· That the letter include a request for the LDNPA to learn lessons/evolve process to prevent incidents like this happening again.

Resolved that the proposed draft letter and the above amendments be sent to the LDNPA with a copy to the architect, Dr G Davies (LDNPA Member), and Keswick Town Council. 

Action: Clerk to draft the letter and send it to all parties as above
2015.64
Public Participation



Police Report

Resolved that the Police report listing 6 incidents since the last meeting be noted as received. 
Dr T Donaldson raised concern regarding the condition of the road between Millbeck and the A591. 
Cllr J Wilson responded stating that Highways had informed the council that this road was on the works schedule for this current financial year.

Dr T Donaldson raised concern regarding the landslip/subsidence on the terrace road on the Millbeck side of the Church.

Action: Clerk to raise this concern with CCC.

Timber Lorries from Airplane Wood- It was noted that these wagons were still passing through the villages during the day. One was witnessed passing through Millbeck at 14:34 on the 14th July 2015. In addition the drivers have been reported as appearing aggressive.

Action: Clerk to raise this with Mr Atkinson at Edwin Thompson

Weight Limit on the Terrace Road. Cllr C Corder queried if there was a weight limit on the terrace road.

Action: Clerk to do some research into this and report back at the September meeting. 
2015.65
Clerks Report
The clerk had circulated in advance of the meeting a written clerks report, providing a list of all correspondence received for information, and an update on all actions from the previous meeting. Unless mentioned below receipt of correspondence was noted. 
Woodland above Millbeck/Sheep coming into Millbeck- The Clerk confirmed she would be meeting with Mr C Brownrigg regarding this issue in the coming days. 


Action: Clerk to report on this matter at the next meeting.



Keswick Waste Water Treatment Works
The clerk informed the meeting that the retrospective application for this which was considered at the May Underskiddaw meeting has been ‘suspended/withdrawn’ due to a missing plan.

Resolved that the council are keen to receive an update on what is happening with this application.

Action: Clerk to pursue this with the LDNPA

UU Pipeline Project- Community Benefits

The Clerk confirmed that the Community Benefits aspect of this project would be handled by the LDNPA, led for this area by Cath Johnson

Resolved that Cath Johnson be invited to the September U/S PC meeting to discuss this.

Action: Clerk to invite Cath to the September meeting and agenda this for consideration.  
2015.66
Finances
i) Bank Balances
Resolved that these were noted as

Current Account




£2296.90 at 1st July2015
Money Manager Account



£2623.40 at 30th June 2015
ii)Cheques
Resolved that the following cheques were approved for payment by all present and signed by Cllrs Bulman & Wilson:

Becx Carter

Expenses


£21.27

Resolved that Mr A Wilson maybe paid between meetings up to a maximum budget of £100.


Action: Clerk to process the above payments

2015.67
Parish Plan


It was resolved that this matter be deferred until the September meeting. 



Action: Clerk to circulate the parish plan to all councilors

Action: All councilors to read and make notes on the Parish Plan in particular the action log on any areas that need updated/have been completed
2015.68
Lake District National Park Authority
i) Decisions:  
Resolved that the following decisions be noted as received. 
Ref: 

7/2015/2009

Location:
Ormathwaite Hall, Ormathwaite, Keswick

Proposal:
Internal alterations to form bathroom and associated wastewater pipe (retrospective)

Listed Building Consent GRANTED

Ref:

7/2014/2309

Location:
White Craggs, Brundholme Road, Keswick

Proposal:
Proposed Local Needs Dwelling

APPROVED Subject to conditions


Ref:

7/2015/2098

Location: 
Skiddaw Bank, Millbeck

Proposal:
New garage extension to existing dwelling in place of existing carport

APPROVED subject to conditions

Ref: 

7/2015/2107

Location:
Scots Pine, Brundholme Road, Keswick, CA12 4NL

Proposal:
Replace 3 existing metal windows with wooden storm proof casement windows


Listed Building Consent GRANTED (With conditions)


Ref: 

7/2015/2088


Location:
Crooklety, Underskiddaw, Keswick


Proposal:
Installation of 16 Solar PV panels on the rear elevation of the property



APPROVED Subject to conditions



Ref: 

7/2015/2063



Location:
Millbeck Hall Cottage, Millbeck, Keswick,


Proposal:
Confirmation of compliance with conditions nos, 4, 10 and 11 of planning approval ref 7/2013/2155 regarding the hydro system



Confirmation of compliance

ii) Sewage Works
Other than the issue considered above.
Resolved the council noted that the confirmed commencement date for the installation of the new screening was 15th July 2015.

The Clerk confirmed to the council that she had received written confirmation from UU that if any of the trees/hedges died within 5 years of installation they would be replaced by UU. 
iii) Guidance from the LDNPA on when planning permission is required for Solar Panels

LDNPA have confirmed that generally solar panels would be within the permitted development rights. 

The reason that Crookelty (7/2015/2088) required planning permission was because the permitted development rights were restricted on this property as part of the initial (2003) planning application.  
Resolved that the above information be noted. 

iv) Keswick School Theatre Building

Considered above

v) Planning Permission for consideration

Ref:


7/2015/2131

Location: 

Underscar Manor, Underskiddaw, Keswick

Proposal:

Removal of existing oil boiler and flue and installation of new biomass boiler and flue

Resolved that the Parish Council had no objections to this application. The council requested that clarity be sought on the size of wagon that will be used to deliver the biomass as the roads around the building are not fit for large vehicles.
Action: Clerk to submit the above comments. 
2015.69
Allerdale BC

None received

2015.70
Cumbria County Council



No matters raised
2015.71
Cumbria Association of Local Councils
a) The council noted receipt of the monthly circulars from CALC
b) The council noted receipt of the minutes of the 26th March 2015 Three Tier meeting
2015.72
Members Reports

Derwent 7
a) Noted receipt of the draft minutes of the Derwent 7 Steering Group meeting held on the 23rd March 2015 

b) Date of the next meeting: Noted as Monday 28th September 2015 at 19:00
Action: Clerk to circulate further details of this meeting as and when they become available. 

Village Hall Committee- Cllr T Ryan updated the council that the Village Hall Committee following discussion with the Art Group have decided that it is not appropriate to have both the PC and the Art Group in the Village Hall at the same time.
Resolved that going forward U/S PC winter meetings be held in the Church Rooms. 

Cllr T Ryan queried why a formal representative on the Village Hall Committee was required when Parish Council meetings are all open to the public, or the Village Hall Committee could send a copy of their minutes to the council as other groups do. 
Action: Clerk to agenda this issue for September meeting. 
2015.73
Date & Time of the Next Meeting



Tuesday 22nd September at 14:00- Underskiddaw Church Rooms


Tuesday 17th November at 14:00- Underskiddaw Church Rooms

Meeting Closed at 15:30
Following the meeting the issue of the un-adopted road from Gale Road down past the Mill is no longer securely fenced to prevent persons falling into the Ghyll. Cllr J Wilson to speak with the property owner and let the Clerk know if this matter needs to be agenda’d for a future meeting. 
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Signed …………………….      Dated…………………


